Fremont Neighborhood Council Board Meeting – June 26, 2017
Board members present:  Toby Thaler, Pete Hornyack, Stephanie Pure, Anna-Stina Lagerquist, Jim Engelhardt, Linda Clifton, Norma Jones, Judie Clarridge.
Toby opened the meeting and asked everyone to introduce themselves and share any announcements: 

Announcements: 

-    Locks Centennial Boat Parade, Sunday, July 9:  Boats will be leaving the Locks at 11:00 am and should pass through the Fremont Cut about 11:30 am on their way to Lake Union.  Also, there will be a History Bike Ride on July 9, beginning and ending at Gas Works Park.  It will follow the Burke-Gilman to the Locks, use the walkway to cross the Locks to the south side, and then pass Fishermen’s Terminal, the south side of the canal, and ride around Lake Union. 
-    Taco Guaymas (northeast corner of N. 36th and 1st NW) has closed.  The property has been sold and a new building will be constructed. 
-    Thursday, June 29: HALA-MHA (Housing Affordability and Livability Agenda - Mandatory Housing Affordability) City Wide Upzone Draft EIS, Open House, City Hall. This is the only public hearing.  HALA-MHA will result in upzones in most low rise zones.  It will have significant impact in east Fremont.  Toby will comment at the hearing on the need for an extension to the comment period [comment period has been extended to August 7]. 

Minutes:  Stephanie moved that the May minutes be approved as presented.  Linda seconded.  Motion passed.

Treasurer's Report:  Jim reported that he is waiting for the grant money to be received from the City to pay for Fremont Clean Up expenses:  including insurance:  $729; Sanctuary Art Center:  $649; Fremont Abbey: $600; out-of-pocket expenses to Dennis for food, etc.: $370.93 (less $9.03 that was not needed).

Current balances in FNC accounts:

Checking:  

$  1,794.23         

46th Street Mural:  $521.39
Money Market:  
  43,791.38
Pay Pal:            
       220.33
Signal and other Utility Box Artwork - Bruce Grewell

Condo owners at a property at the northwest corner of Fremont Ave N. and N. 39th are concerned about graffiti on 3 utility boxes, owned by Century Link, located on N. 39th.  Bruce provided an update on the proposal by the condo owners to have the boxes painted.  They have gotten an estimate from Urban Artworks (Kathleen Warren, director) of $4,500 to have vinyl wraps installed on the boxes.  Century Link has offered pay 25% of the cost.  Urban Artworks would clean the wraps for one year; after that, it would be the responsibility of the residents.  There was discussion about how to fund the rest of the cost for installing the boxes.

MOTION:  Linda moved that the FNC support a request from the condo association for a Small Sparks grant and that the FNC agrees to serve as their fiscal sponsor if the grant is awarded.  Stephanie seconded.  Motion passed. 

On a related issue, it was suggested that a formal invitation be extended to Laurie Ames, Department of Neighborhoods, to attend a FNC Board meeting in either July or August.  She is the new DON point-of-contact for Fremont.  One item to discuss is the annual fee that the FNC pays to the City for the 10 permitted signal boxes and any other fees for FNC sponsored artwork [Laurie retired on July 5 and Thomas Whittemore has taken her place].

Linda said that there continues to be interest in getting the 10th signal box done (46th and Whitman).  Graffiti is increasing.  Linda also raised the issue of having an art maintenance program for the mural(s) that the FNC sponsors.  

Organize for 2017 and Beyond

Maintaining Fremont's Tree Canopy:  Toby said that he has scheduled a meeting with Seth Shteir, Conservation staff, Seattle Audubon Society, on Wednesday, June 28, at the Red Door to discuss current City regulations. 
HALA and MHA -- Toby Thaler

The FNC letter regarding HALA and upzones in MHA was sent but it did not address the impacts of the EIS. He asked that people look at the document and think about what you would want included in the FNC comment on the draft EIS.  There may be programmatic, systemic concerns that are common among neighborhood groups that the FNC wants to support.  There should also be neighborhood specific concerns, such as the impact in east Fremont. 

Old Business:

-
Helen Tapp Bench:  At the last meeting, Dennis was asked to get another bid for the repair and protection of the tilework.
-
Siphon Project Open House, June 18:  board members who attended said that the building has turned out well and noted that it is important that the landscaping be maintained. 
-
Transfer Station Settlement:  The plaintiffs included 4 households close to the station and the FNC. The settlement calls for the City to pay $60K for public projects that all of the plaintiffs agree upon.  One of the 4 households has moved.   Toby suggested having a meeting with the plaintiffs in east Fremont after 2 pm on Thursday or Friday.  Toby will set it up.  David Ginn is interested in attending.  Ideas for spending the money: crosswalk on Bridge Way; and flashing speed sign on N. 38th, showing speed of vehicles traveling westbound towards Stone Way. 
-
Project on Fremont Ave, across from B.F. Day (MUP 3026875, 3959 Fremont Ave N.).   The project, as currently designed, has bad edge effects that impact nearby residents. There are significant land use issues. Toby is putting the impacted residents near the project in touch with Peter Eglick, a land use attorney.
 

-
People, Dogs and Parks Strategic Plan:  Jim is willing to get a speaker on this topic and give the name to Toby for a future meeting.  There was concern expressed that many dog owners use the park by B.F. Day for that purpose. 
-
FNC Grant Policy / Application Form:  Linda raised an item for the next meeting: the FNC establishing a policy regarding awarding grants and adopting/modifying the draft grant application form. 
-
Fremont Fair and Solstice Parade:  Stephanie reported on an article in The Stranger regarding an offensive, black face puppet in the parade.  After the parade, it had been left in front of the Fremont Arts Council’s Power House but is now gone.  The puppet is not welcome in our neighborhood and should be destroyed if it is seen.   On a different subject:  Toby observed that the 1:00 starting time for the parade was better than when it started at 3:00.  

The meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be on Monday, July 24. 

